Beer Board Meeting Minutes

Special Called Meeting: January 7, 2021

Place: Shelbyville Recreation Center, 220 Tulip Tree Road
Call to Order: Vice Chairwoman Sandra Hughes called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM.

Roll Call: City Recorder Lisa Smith called the roll, and the following Members were present: Member Lizzie Peoples,
Vice Chairwoman Sandra Hughes and Member Brett Fisher. Member Thomas Rodger and Chairwoman Melissa York
were absent.

Adopt the Agenda: With no additions or deletions Member Fisher made a motion to adopt the agenda, Member
Peoples seconded, and the motion carried unanimously by oral vote.

New Business: An application to sell beer (off premises) by Jignesh Patel, JSL, Inc. T & M Market, 430 E. Depot Street
was up for consideration. City Recorder Smith called applicant Jignesh Patel forward and swore him in before the Board.
Vice Chairwoman Hughes then ask Mr. Patel the following questions:

Have you received and reviewed a copy of the Beer Rules? Yes
Do you understand the Rules of which you have read? Yes
Do you have questions of any of the Rules listed? No
Have you received a copy of the Ordinance? Yes
Do you have any questions regarding the Ordinance? No
Have you ever held a Beer Permit before in Shelbyville or any other jurisdiction? No
Please describe your experience if any with beer sales. Has worked in Gas Station / Convenience Store
Do you understand that underage sale of alcohol to minors is a violation of the law? Yes
Briefly describe your business establishment. Gas Station
. Do you have any questions for the Beer Board? No
. Are you aware of the responsible vendor training for off premises beer sales? Yes
. Does the cash register software/system require birthdate for all beer sales? Yes
. Are you the property owner for the location in which beer sales will take place? No. I am the lease holder.
. Do you as the applicant/agent realize that you are responsible as the beer permit holder for all employees’ beer
sales? Yes
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Member People ask how long Mr. Patel had many years experience he had. Mr. Patel replied he had been working at the
store location for 3 years. He further noted he had been an employee and was now purchasing the business.
With no further questions or discussions, Member Fisher made a motion to approve, Member Peoples seconded, and

the motion carried unanimously upon oral vote.

With no further business to discuss Member Peoples made a motion to adjourn, Member Fisher seconded, and the
motion carried unanimously by oral vote. Meeting adjourned at approximately 5:06 PM.

S;lzndra Hughes, Vice 'C];{airwoman
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